# **Chichester Youth Association**

PO Box 394
Epsom, NH 03234
www.ChichesterYouth.com

Joe Berthiaume- President Terri Lane - Vice President Chelsea Croteau - Treasurer Maryellen Fish - Secretary Adam Gaudreau- Member at Large

Chichester Youth Association
July 13, 2025
6:00pm @ Chichester Fire Department

Attendance: Chelsea Croteau, DeAnn and Joe Berthiaume, Terri Lane and Maryellen Fish.

**Approval Of The Minutes:** On a motion made by DeAnn Berthiaume seconded by Terri Lane the minutes from the June 20, 2025 meeting were approved with all members in favor.

**Treasurer's Report:** Chelsea shared the Treasurer's Report. She will work on getting accounts open at TD Bank and start slowly transitioning everything over. TD offers a Money Market account with 3.25% interest rate (would be about \$80/month). Chelsea will find out more about the account (minimum balance required, etc) and she will also find out more about the credit card with 2.75% rewards. On a motion made by Terri Lane second by DeAnn Berthiaume the Treasurer's Report was approved with all members in favor.

#### **Commissioners' Report:**

- Baseball
  - Most baseball equipment has been turned in, still waiting on 3 teams
  - o All stars went well, Placed 4 out of 5 teams.
    - Still have 1 more tourney
    - Need to reimburse coaches for \$50 coach certificate and background check.
  - Sarah will follow up with parents about Fall Ball
  - Pittsfield still owes \$150 for players
- Softball
  - Epsom Summer Clinic is going well.
- Soccer
  - 58 registrants so far vs 107 last year
  - 2 volunteers for coaching at each level (except 1 for U12)
  - Waiting to hear from Tony Cipriano about Middle school soccer schedule

- Need to schedule better so it doesn't interrupt CYA schedule
- League Mtg July 20th
- Commission Team will meet Mon 7/21 to discuss registrations/team rosters
- Meeting Thursday and Friday to line fields for Caramba
  - Will reach out to field maintenance volunteers about helping

**Snack Shack:** Coordinator absent, nothing to report as snack shack has been closed.

## **Equipment Manager:**

- July 31st deadline for Soccer Uniforms
- Found 2 more corner flag poles, ordered 10 new flags
- Took Tees apart for storage.
- Line Paint is in the snack shack and paint markers are in the garage (last year bought 200 paint cans and used 90)

## **Fundraising:**

- 22nd Annual Golf Tournament- Sunday 9/28 at Loudon Country Club
  - Reg \$125/person until Sept 1st
  - Shirts
    - Tees- \$12.90/shirt. Polos for volunteers \$38.96/shirt (no maroon avail in women's)
  - Terri is working on getting the word out about Tourney
  - Taylor Rental will be sponsoring a hole-in-one contest
    - Prize: Lawn mower (wants to park two mowers at the hole)
    - They will pay for the insurance policy
    - Allison MacIntosh would sit at hole (they have done other tournaments for other organizations)
    - We would need to take hole 13 off our policy to give to them

### **Other Business:**

- Merrill and JT construction Thank You Signs still in progress
- Will need to make plan for watering fields after Merrill field work is complete on lower field
  - Chelsea will reach out about field work timeline and explore Hydroseeding options
  - Joe will explore options for watering

**Adjournment:** A motion was made by Chelsea Croteau to adjourn the meeting; it was seconded by Terri Lane with all members in favor.

The next scheduled meeting will be held on Sunday, Aug 10th at 6:00 at Chichester Fire Dept